
These are the words of Gillberto Ogwang, a cnrrent
senior six student at AFSS. His long and winding road
of hardship and struggle to further his education is
similar to other students we have highlighted and
hundreds we have not. Gilberto is one of six children
raised by their widowed mother, She has worked as a
peasant farmer to keep her family alive since her
husband died in ,2004.After finishing primary school
in 2008, Gilberte was not able to continue in
secondary school because his 'mother could not afford
the fees, In 2010 he was grven support by a non­
governmental agency called War Child, which aUowed
for his first two years at AFSS.When those funds
ceased, Monsignor Matthew recommended him for a
Good Shepherd Scholarship for his remaining time at

I AFSS. (continued on page 4)
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Hope For Uganda
launched a new video
depicting our compelling
story. See it live on
You Tube or FaceBook
featuring Monsignor
Matthew, Archbishop
Odama and Board
Member David
Fagerlee
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II Sacred Heart Seminary:
175 students

IIAFSS: 4'9,,6 students
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II 279 Boys

II 217 Girls
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Monsiglt1lor Matthew in Minnesota
with retired Board Member and long-time supporters,

Pete and Dottie Truax

SACRIEDHEART SEMINARY was founded in 1936 by
the Comboni. Missionaries, who brought the Catholic
faith to'Northern Uganda. Archbishop John Baptist
Odama refers to this minor' seminary as the heart of
the Archdiocese of Gulu because it provides quality
education for young men, many who eventually will
become priests, but all who have been given the tools
to help build a better future. The Seminary will
celebrate 8'0 years of dedicated service to humanity
in the coming year 2016~(c€H!tfnued on !""EXt page)'

The charity we do for a person in need comes from a mandate by Jesus himself'-
·'...whatever you didfor one of the least ofthese brothers and sisters of mine, you didfor me." (Mt. 25:40).
Thank you for' responding to His call to support this great mission.

My mind is drawn to three ways of getting involved as a missionary:
1.. Praying for the success of the mission.
2. Going to the mission land (Africa) to live and share the: love of God with those in need.
3. Sharing your resources with the poor country to make a positive impact in their living conditions.

One interesting thing about our' apostolate is hO\\T it opens the door to people like you to see the world from. a
different perspective: The world efwealthiest country in solidarity with the world of poor country. H'OPEF,OR
UG.ANDAprovides an opportunity for brothers and. sisters in. developed countries to get involved in the
missionary dimension of the Church and respond to Jesus' invitation to his apostles to put into action the
greatest commandment ee "Love one another as Ihave loved you ...."·(John 13=34).

HO'PEFOR UGAINDA, formerly known as.SACRED HIEARTSIE.MINARY, is a non-profit organization that exists
solely to change the lives of our people in Northern Uganda, As pillars of this apostolate, your generous support
most. especially effects the lives of our young people by financing the formation and {education of young men for
the priesthood at SHS, and providing quality education for boys and girls at AFSS. Believe me, life would not be
the same at these schools without you. It is for this reason that Iwrite this letter, to saya big THANIK Y'OUto
each one of you for sharing your resources with the needy brothers and sisters in Uganda. MayGod reward you
in return for your big hearts.

The staff and students at Sacred Heart Seminary (SHS) and Archbishop Flynn Secondary
School (AFSS) in Northern Uganda join me in sending youour cordial greetings and
prayerful regards, with gratitude and appreciation for your support during this year 2.015'"
We pray the new year will bring many of {God'schoicest blessings and graces to you and
your loved ones, and that your friendship and solidarity with us will continue to grow
stronger and stronger each year.

Dear Friends and Benefactors,

GREETIN'GS FROM ARCHBISH'OP FLYNN S,E,CQINDARY S'C'HO'OL
AND' SACRED HEART SEMINARY
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Msgr, Matthew Odong
Rector" Sacred Heart Seminary

Wishing you a peaceful conclusion to this year 2015,
b-I d-Ad- tS M Chri t'- ) . J. " '1' .' 'I ,,' I I '. - j') -1 : j', .": '! '1a _ esse _ - -_,Yen _eason, a ,erry ~ TISlmas,

and Happy New Year 2016!

This apostolate began as at journey to the United States, when a conversation gave life to a dream. I remain
humbled and ever-grateful for the love and generosity that streams from God's work in your great country, I
look forward to future visits with myAmerican friends, hopefully where there is no snow and plenty of ice
cream! Until we meet again, I invite you to' visit our website, follow us on Facebook, or get in touch via email t'O
learn more about the work we are doing in Uganda, and how YOU CANGETINVOLVEDwith this apostolate,

As many of you know, Ihad the good fortune of travelling
toMinnesotain September 201.5. Ivisited five parishes in
the Archdiocese of S1.Paul and Minneapolis, where I
made a passionate appeal on behalf of all the- students,

~!!!!!~~~::~~~:::~~~mdfumil~~o~n~t~mH~EFORUG~~.We all know that without the generosity of our American
friends, these two educational institutions would not achieve their goals, I

challenged parents, grandparents, educators, and students to open their hearts to "the least of these", by
encouraging education in an impoverished part of the world; It gives hope, spreads love; and answers Jesus" call.

Along:with success comes many challenges. In addition to the
expense of keeping the school in operation and continuing to
fund for scholarships, students and staff are in need 'Of
provision for solar powered! tablets and computers,
textbooks, and food stuffs for the coming year. There is also
a growing need for transportation to and from field studies
and sporting activities because of the school's rural location.
Amowing machine would also be most welcome to
maintain the school compound. Again, your prayerful
consideration is so greatly appreciated.

ARCHB~SHO[PFLYNN SE,CONDARY SCHOOLbecame operational on February 16,2009 with 37 co-ed students.
This year the enrollment is 496 very fortunate boys and girls from all over Northern Uganda. The mission of
AFSS is to.be among the best performing schools in the country, offering quality education to the youth of
Uganda who still suffer from the zz-year war that created abject poverty for most families in that area. Thanks
in large part to your generosity, the mission is succeeding. The performance of AFSS students in governmental
examinations is very good and the school has. developed a reputation for academic excellence. Thank you for
giving these young people a chance for a better tomorrow.

After 80 years of service to the Province of Gulu, our challenge at SHS is this: Many of the buildings are in dire
need of restoration to keep them from collapsing, These buildings include the students:' common reading
room, the auditorium" the wash room (laundry), and the bathroom. The entire water' system 'Of underground
pipes and water tanks is dilapidated and in need of repla.cement. Some buildings have been restored, but much
remains to be done where the infrastructure is colla psing from old age and the use of outdated construction
practices and materials. These projects, and the ongoing needs of the scholarship fund" deserve your prayerful
consideration in support of these young men who are discerning the priesthood.



On September 16, all of Archbishop Flynn Secondary
School gathered to give thanks and celebrate with the
senior four and senior six students who were
scheduled to sit for their national exams in October.
The celebration began with a Holy Mass, during which
they prayed for all the Board members and all the
friends and benefactors ofAFSS. They prayed

FAREWELL
AND THANKSGIVING
CELEBRATION

As an aspiring civil engineer, Gilberte is confident God
will continue to help him achieve his professional goals,
as well as charitable efforts in giving back to the school
that has made his dreams possible. "As an old boy of
this school I will always come back to JIII!ijj__ -:::::::~~

advise students to work hard and
participate actively in the school
curriculum. Iwin also be very
generous in putting my professional
skins as an engineer in the service to
the community of Archbishop Flynn
Secondary School."

Gilberte offers a challenge to his
classmates and friends at AFSS to work
hard, be disciplined and fear God. He
wants them to also feel the privilege of
being 'counted among them', to leave the
school better than when they found it,
and to genuinely thank God and their
benefactors for this opportunity. He knows
they have all been touched by the love of
strangers.
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Gilberto has more than proven himself worthy of this
support by his discipline, hard work, and exemplary
achievement. His gratitude and understanding of this
opportunity is familiar, yet so poignant - '('Without this
support I probably would have become a drun~ar.d, a
thief, a drug and substance abuser and street kid zn
Kondo town." He writes of his appreciation for the
school's philosophy and culture, the values and level of
commitment among the teachers, and the vision of the
school to be among the best in the country, promoting
holistic education.

TOUCHED BYTHE LOVE
OF STRANGERS (continuedfrom poue i)

especially for the late
Dan Vaughn and his
family, Pete Truax
and his family, and
those who had been
the very foundation
of HOPE FOR
UGANDA.
The students and

~~~!~~~!!~~~~~~~I~~~~~~~~r
love, gratitude, and
appreciation to all of their
friends in the U.S.,
assuring you of their
prayers and wishing you
and your families
abundant blessings and
support from God.
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Monsigo()'r Odong blessing the meal and
dining with Providence Academy students

Monsignor is grateful to Providence Academy's
Headmaster, Dr.Todd Flanders." Middle School Director,

Mrs. KellyHarrington,
and Mrs. Elise
Sheehan, science
teacher and
department chair ~
for the opportunity
to be among ehfldren
'inAmerica, and to
witness their faith as
they learn about the
world outside of this
great country.

Monsiglil.or Odong vlis~tsMrs. Falrnto,k'sclassroom to answers
questions about [Hope for Uganda

During his September visit to Minnesota, Monsignor
Matthew spent an afternoon at Providence Academy, a
Catholic Pre-K through 12 college preparatory school in
Plymouth. For several years, the Providence
community has known Monsignor as the Ice Cream
Priest, so his visit was appropriately highlighted by an
ice cream social organized. by the middle school as a
fundraiser for HOPE POR UGANDA. He also spent
time in a classroom, speaking to second graders about
life in Northern Uganda. 'Their teacher, Mrs. Marcia
Farniok, has been to. Sacred Heart Seminary two
different times to teach and spread the love of God.

MONSIGNOR M~I'IqHEW
VISITS PROVIDENCE
ACADEMY

Now you, like us, can enjoy knowing a little more
b 1·£ s: " " kida out 1e ror our '. s.

The girls all have white dressesfor Sunday wear.
At other times (leisure, manual work', ete.), they put
on the t-shirts (red or yellow). In term 1,most of the
new students will 'wea:rt-shirts because their
uniforms are not ,yet made.

For most of us, the photographs we receive of students
are as close as we get to life at AFSS. Out of curiosity,
we asked Fr. Felix, the school's chaplain, to shed some
light on the different clothing we see. Here's what he
said: The official uniform. is white shirt/blouse and
black trousers/skirt, with striped necktie to be put on
during all official hours.

WHAT DO THE
D[FFERENT UNIFOIRMS
'MEAN?
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CLICK On-line Credit Card contributions
may be made at the fcllowlng secure website:
www.IHopeforUgandia"org and click the
Donate Now button

MAIL the tear-off Contribution Form en the back
page of this newsletter with a check made payable'to
Hope For Uganda

II We won't inundate your mailbox with appeals.
We mail two newsletters a year, one in the fall
and one in the spring.

• We will acknowledge every contribution in writing,
the month following the, receipt of your donation,

II We will send a summary of your donations in a tax
letter, documenting, them for income tax purposes.

II We may send a postcard if something: is
newsworthy, like Monsignor Matthew's visit.

And that's it! Our sincere thanks to all of you who give
generously when you can. We are grateful and humbled
by your trust in us to use your donations wisely,
God bless your

We never have and never will share your name
with anyone outside of our organization ..

To our donors old and new, the board members of
H'OPE FOR UGANDA would like to reiterate a promise
we live by regarding the privacy, protection, and limited
use of your name:

A PROMISE TO OUR DONO'RS

Our FaceBook page is constantly growing and being
updated with photos, videos, news and lite at Sacred
Heart Seminary and Archbishop Flynn Secondary
School..Help us spread the story ofMsgr, Matthew

d 11 £,,, ds i N rth U d "Lik U "an a our men _SIn _ 0 ern gan ta, uce . s
on Facelsook, Even if you're not on Facellook,
you can access our page by entering
www.facehook.com/HopeF.orUgandaOrg.

LI.KE US ON

The annual cost of purchasing this food, under normal
conditions, approaches $,100,000. 'This year, because
of drought conditions, it will be necessary to expand
the areas where food is purchased, and prices will
most likely increase, Please consider helping to defray
this cost, Your prayers will feed their souls while
your dollars nourish their bodies. And they are so
grateful for both.

Important to this cost saving measure; the schools
have learned how to effectively store and manage these
large quantities offood, namely maize (corn), beans,
rice, simsim (a sesame plant used for oil), ground nuts,
millet (often used as cereal), and peas. If's a simple yet
healthy diet, supplemented only occasionally by meat.

The' end of the calendar year is typically
the time foodstuffs are purchased to feed
students and staff for the coming year.
This tradition <coincideswith harvest time for
many foods - primarily grains and seeds, These
staples are purchased when the prices are lowest,
and in quantities large enougb to provide food for
the entire year for approximately 800 students
and staff at both schools.

FOOD PU'RCHASE
FOR2016



These needs are basic and in some cases, urgent, Work has
begun, but as you can see, more funding is necessary to
complete these projects" As always, we ask for your
prayers for the seminarians, and to consider making a
donation that would directly improve their quality of life,
Thank you.

And finally, the latrines are in desperate need of major
repair or replacement. Most individual stalls do not even
have doors. The area is difficult to keep clean, making it a
health threat. The cost to provide a clean and private toilet
for the seminarians is $18,000.

Photo #3 is the bathroom where students wash/shower.
It is deplorable. The cost to repair or replace is $113,000.

Photo # 2 is the school washroom" or laundry. This is in
such disrepair that students now wash their clothes outside
because of broken pipes and no water supply. The cost to
repair this facility is S13,000.

Monsignor Matthew brought the need for additional
renovation to the board' s attention" which precipitated
sending, $25,000 to jump-start the:project Last August a
greater sense of urgency for our assistance came to light
during a visit to Uganda by long-time board member and
passionate supporter, David Fagerlee, David walked the
campus and personally witnessed the poor conditions that
exist in several buildings. He took many pictures that day
to help bring his story back home, some of which you will
see to the right.

Photo #1 is a building now condemned due to broken roof
support beams. This auditorium building was formerly
used for many school functions as well as large meetings
fOF priests and support staff of tbe Archdiocese. The cost
to repair and restore the Auditorium is $,231500.

Sacred Heart Seminary was constructed by the Comboni
Missionaries from Italy 80 years ago. ,As you can see from
the picture on the cover of the newsletter, the statue of a
loving Jesus and the beautiful chapel provide an inspiring
first and lasting impression for residents and visitors to the
campus. The chapel, as well as dormitories and
classrooms, have been restored in recent years, only in
need of on-going minor cosmetic maintenance,

A C'LOSER LOOK @ THE APPEAL
FOR S'HS RENOVATION:



Please d,esignate my gift; asJoJJ.ows:
D General Fund (area of gre',(] test need)'
o Semilnalry Renovatiol1
nAFSS Support
o AFSS/SHSScholarship Fund

Please m'ail checks made payable to:
Hope For Uganda~to' PO BOK 1863" Minnetonka,
MN 5534:5., 'y;o,umay atso m'ake a credit card or
PayPaf donatio» via the website.

YES!Iwant to make a donation
to Sacred Heart semlnarv and AF'SS.
Endosed is my tax deductible gift of:
o $100 0 $.500 01$1000 0 Other $===

Double Your Gift! Ask your employer about a matching gift program.

Exp. __ 1__ Security Code:: Sillgnature:: _

Please make vour check payable to Hope For Uganda

Or DOli1lalteby' Crediit Card: 0 Visa 0 MasterCard 0 AMEX DOls'cover
Card Number: _

Email:-----------------------------

City:: State: Zmp: _

Phone# [required]: _

Address: _

POBox 1863~M innetonka, MN 55345
learn more and/or make your donation on-line
@ www.HopeForUg:anda"org:

H:OPEF10R UGANDA

Email: info@IHopeForUlganda,.or,g

Phone: (952) 22.2,-8330

Hope' For Uganda
PO Box 1863
Minnetonka, MN 55,34,5
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